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Harding Township Civic Association 
THUMBNAIL ACCOUNTS OF CIVIC AFFAIRS 

“Keeping Harding Informed Since at Least 1971” 
www.HardingCivic.org 

 

MARCH 2014 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS AND UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KEMMERER LIBRARY 
2014 Winter Operating Hours: 
10 - 5    Monday - Friday 
10 - 1    Saturday 
12 - 3    Sunday 
 
Children’s Programs 
Storytime:  Tuesdays, 10:30 am. Children aged 1-4 listen to stories, sing 
songs and do a craft.  Wednesdays, 11 am: Pre-K Play Group and Lunch 
Bunch.  Games, play and bring your lunch.  Baby Play Group: Thursdays, 
10:30 am. Moms and babies, 6 months-12 months of age, meet to play/chat 
and sing songs.   
Wednesday, March 12, 4:00 p.m.:  St. Patrick’s Day Party.  Ages 4 and 
up.  Stories, games and crafts.  Registration requested, please. 
 
Children’s Book Clubs 
6-7th Grade:  Next meeting:  Monday, March 24, 5:30 p.m.  If you enjoy 
reading and love to chat about what you have read, this book club is for you!  
We’ll talk, do a craft, have a nice snack – and have lots of fun.  This month’s 
selection is The Thief Lord by Cornelia Funke.  Copies available at the 
Library. 

Harding Township Civic Association is currently 

updating the Directory of Community Services, Harding Township’s 
official guide to community organizations and services. To update 
your organization’s information, please submit your entry or changes 
to HTCA@mail.com by April 15, 2014. 

mailto:HTCA@mail.com
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3rd Grade: Meets every other week, Sundays at 4:00 p.m.  Next 
meetings:  March 2, 16 and 30 (3 p.m. March 30).  Book discussion, 
games, crafts and prizes.  Please contact the Library for more information. 
 
Family Programs: 
Lights!  Cameras!  Art!  The Library is collaborating with Harding Township 
School to celebrate Youth Art Month.  Throughout the month of March, 
artworks by Harding students will be displayed at the Library.  Join us for the 
Opening Celebration with art and refreshments, Saturday, March 8, 10-1 
p.m. 
 
Treasures in Your Backyard!  In cooperation with the Great Swamp 
Watershed Association, the Library is sponsoring a month of fun, 
educational activities for the entire family.  We invite children and their 
parents on Sunday, March 30, 4 p.m., for the start of a two week long 
township-wide Harding Scavenger Hunt.  Treasure hunter kits, instructions, 
and maps will be distributed.  More information at the Library and on our 
website. 
 
Adult Programs: 
Gray Power – 50 Shades of Taking Charge.  This season’s series of talks 
ended with a highly informative workshop by Harding Township Police on 
avoiding scams.  Thank you so much to all the outstanding lecturers who 
made this program one of the Library’s most popular ever.  We look forward 
to a new round of talks in the fall.  Author Visit, Sunday March 16, 3-5 p.m.  
Forrest Pritchard, author of Gaining Ground, will join us for an afternoon of 
reading, discussion and refreshments.  Mr. Pritchard’s delightful and often 
very funny memoir of his efforts to save the family farm is an inspirational 
tale for everyone.  Copies of the book available at the Library.  Registration 
required, please. 
 
Mat Yoga:  Mondays at 10:30 am.  MJ Turnbull’s classes are good for both 
body and soul.  All are welcome.  A donation of $10 per session is 
suggested. 
 
Evening Book Group, Wednesday, March 26, 7:30 pm.  This month’s 
selection is The Silent Wife by A.S.A. Harrison. Come for a good discussion.  
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All are welcome. (NB: This title was originally planned for February, but was 
postponed in favor of The Ascendant by Drew Chapman). 
Mah Jongg Club, Thursdays, 12-2 pm.   Social play.  All levels are 
welcome.  We laugh a lot! 
 
Yarn Circle Knitting Club, every Wednesday, 1-2 pm. Join us for 
conversation, inspiration and instruction by the fireplace.  Fun for beginners 
and experienced knitters alike. 
 
TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE 
Township Committee Meeting – February 18, 2014 
All Committee members present 
Minutes were approved December and January meetings. 
There was discussion of the tennis courts.  Gail McKane stated the Joint 
Insurance Fund has strongly suggested the tennis courts be repaired or 
closed.  There will be continued discussion of the courts. 
 
Introduction of Ordinance TC 02-14 – CPI Ordinance was presented. This 
would allow the municipal budget to be increased to a maximum of 3.5%.  
This must be approved every year before the budget. 
 
Public Hearing – Ordinance TC 01-14 – Revising Fee Schedule - Some 
fees will be adjusted downward and a few sub categories will be added and 
or refined such as Rules for Abandonment of Tanks. 
 
Resolution – TC14-043 – Escrow Release 
Five Technical reviews and one grading 
 
TC 14-044 – Confirm Tax Grace Period – The tax grace period was 
extended until February 24, 2014 due to inclement weather and closing of 
the municipal building. 
 
TC14-045 – Bill List – February 
There was discussion regarding management of The Farm with regard to the 
management company T2 Construction and coordination of materials and 
supplies. Ms. McKane stated the housing units are going on five years old 
and there will be increased maintenance costs. This will be presented in 
more detail during the final budget presentation. 
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TC14-046 – Award Contract – Corporate Benefit Solutions (Insurance 
Broker) 
 
TC14-047 – Extension of 151 Madison Avenue Bond 
 
Continued Preliminary Budget Presentation 
The 2014 Budget will be presented in final form at the next meeting.  
Discussion began with the increase in snow removal costs and the incredible 
demands made on DPW personnel throughout this challenging winter. 
 
Health insurance costs were lowered $168,000.  The specifics of the 
changes were not discussed but changes were recommended for the 
administration staff as of January 1, 2014 including continuing contributions 
for the fourth year.  The PBA contract was not discussed but contributions 
from participants will be made to healthcare costs for the second year. 
 
FEMA reimbursement continues to be discussed as 50% of 75% of 
expenses have been submitted. To date the Township has received 
$146,878. It’s unknown when or if more funds will be received. 
 
The preliminary budget presentation can be found on the Township website 
www.HardingNJ.org. 
 
Harding Open Space Trust Presentation: February 18, 2014 
Larry Weppler presented the budget for HOST.  160 acres have been 
preserved including the most recent 43 acres along James Street.  There 
has been analysis of properties with 10+ acres and HOST believes there will 
be additional properties meeting criteria of: 

 Viewscape, visibility to public and gateway 
 Linkages to other preserved properties 
 Water resource protection value 
 Other environmental resource protection 
 Public access, equestrian trails, hiking 
 Funding options and availability of funds 
 Likelihood of development 

The prospect of purchasing Lot 4.03 adjacent to the recently acquired 4.02 
property was discussed.  This included management of the two lots as one 
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property with regard to mowing. It was proposed that both the Township and 
HOST would have one year’s notice to dissolve the maintenance agreement. 
 
Details of the budget presented can be found on the Harding Open Space 
Trust website: www.HardingLandTrust.org 
 
HARDING TOWNSHIP NEWS:  
Cell Tower Hosting 
Property owners in Harding’s B-2 zone who potentially have an interest in 
hosting a cell tower and want further information should contact Gail McKane, 
the Harding Township Administrator at GMcKane@HARDINGNJ.ORG.  Ms. 
McKane will ensure that any contact request is forwarded to the appropriate 
contact. Harding's B-2 Zone extends along Route 202 on both sides of the 
highway (with an intervening area zoned OB on the eastern side) from 
Bernard’s Township northward; on the western side of Route 202, it extends 
nearly to the Tempe Wick | Glen Alpine Road intersection. 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSSION 
No report this month 
 
BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT  
No report this month 
 
HARDING TOWNSHIP BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Highlights - Board of Education Meeting Monday, January, 20, 2014 
The main item of tonight’s business was the presentation of the Preliminary 
Budget” by Dr. Anemone, which was a forecast of the challenges and a 
timeline for budget approval. Although no change in the staffing level is 
projected, funding requirements may change as a result of the contract 
negotiations, which will begin shortly.  Health care, under the “Affordable 
Care Act” will certainly be less affordable than it is now, with an increase that 
could account for 1% of the school budget alone!  There is a surplus 
carryover of $233k, and the expectation of $225K of state aid (same as last 
two years), but that is never a certainty.  As much preparation as possible is 
being done now in advance of the state aid figures being released at the end 
of February so that a tentative budget can be discussed at the March 3 
Board Meeting.  This is the one to watch, where what little action is possible 
within the tightly constrained budget will take place.  After that date, it is all 

http://www.hardinglandtrust.org/
mailto:GMcKane@HARDINGNJ.ORG
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pretty much all pro forma, being sent to the County for approval, and then 
back to us for a March 24th Public Hearing (of what already has been done).  
This presentation is posted on the Harding School website and is well worth 
a look. 
 
Mr. Spelker, School Principal, presented his implementation of a 
“Differentiated Learning Plan” with the goal of assisting teachers to help 
students in the classroom who perform at various levels each to maximize 
their learning opportunity – some students get helped up and more 
advanced ones are challenged with more enterprising tasks.  This initiative 
seems well received by all. 
Highlights - Board of Education Meeting Monday, February 10, 2014 
This meeting was rescheduled from February 3rd which was cancelled due to 
snow.  
 
The Superintendent gave the semi-annual EVVRS and HIB Report as 
required by the State.  For those of us who don’t know, EVVRS is the 
“Electronic Violence and Vandalism Reporting System” and is basically a 
report of how the school keeps the students safe.  Also, the status of the HIB 
(harassment, intimidation, and bullying) program was reviewed.  Five reports 
were investigated for the first half of this school year, validating one HIB 
incident.  If the trend continues, it will be a significant improvement from 
years past.  For a closer look at all this, visit the school’s website for the full 
presentation. 
 
The Principal reported on his “Harding Academy” initiative as an effort to 
improve test-taking ability.  This will be a voluntary, once per week, after 
school activity available for 4, 5, & 6 grade students for three weeks in April, 
just prior to the state-wide tests.  It is based on his previous experience, and 
it is expected that perhaps 25 or more students will want to take part. 
 
It was reported that on Friday, February 7th, a successful and enthusiastic 
Science Fair was held at the school involving about 50 students. It was 
anticipated that an Observer Tribune article covering the event would 
appear, so hopefully it has been noticed by everyone by the time this 
Thumbnail reaches your mailbox.  In any case, you should still be able to 
read all about the Science Fair on the Harding School District Website. 
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As reported last month, it is anticipated that the tentative 2014/15 school 
budget can be discussed at the March 3 Board Meeting.   The date for the 
formal budget presentation has been changed, however, from March 24th to 
May 5th, as a result of the new law moving the school budget to the 
November ballot instead of June as in former times.  (Remember that you 
won’t even see the budget on the ballot unless it exceeds the 2% cap!) 
 
Speaking of money, the Board did pass a resolution to formally petition the 
State for reimbursement to fund recent state-mandated programs costing – 
to date, over $73,000 and continuing!  
February 17th BOE meeting has been rescheduled for February 24th, 
highlights will appear in Aprils Thumbnail. 
(Note: the purpose of this brief report is to help Harding residents connect with the School by 
highlighting significant items addressed by the Board.  The “meeting minutes” are filed by the Board 
Secretary and placed on the Harding School website for all to view, generally about a month after the 
meeting date.) 

 
Harding Township Educational Foundation Brick Campaign 
The Harding Township School will undergo a repair and beautification of the 
middle School entrance during the Summer of 2014. The HTEF will participate 
in this exciting project with a fundraising brick campaign. Make an everlasting 
gift to the school by purchasing an engraved brick etched with your own 
personalized message.  The proceeds from this campaign will assist the HTEF 
in supporting curriculum enhancement projects.  
To obtain a reservation form, please visit the Harding Township School 
website: www.hardingtwp.org , click on the link for the HTEF Brick Campaign 
Reservation form.  Mail the form along with your check or money order to: 
Harding Township Educational Foundation 
P.O. Box 734 
New Vernon, NJ 07976 
Please call Howard Kotkin @ 732-261-2643 with questions. Thank you in 
advance for your participation and generous support! 
 
PLANNING BOARD  
Planning Board Meeting January 27, 2014 
Declaration of Appointments by the Township Committee:  Pending the 
election of officers, the meeting was called to order by Mr. Hall.  He 
announced the appointments to the Board of Richard Clew for a three-year 
term (Class II) and Tim Jones for a one-year term (Alternate).  Nanette 

http://www.hardingtwp.org/
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DiTosto, Alf Newlin and Joe Schliefer were reappointed for one-year terms.  
The oath was administered to the appointees who were present. 
 
Roll Call:  Messrs. dePoortere and Newlin, and Ms. DiTosto absent. 
 
2014 Reorganization 

 Mr. Saulnier was unanimously elected Chairman.  The meeting was 

turned over to Mr. Saulnier, and Ms. Olcott was unanimously elected 

Vice-Chairman. 

 The resolution (01-14) for professional services (to be provided by 

Messrs. Drew, Fox and Hall) was unanimously approved.  Mr. Fox 

was sworn in; Mr. Drew was absent. 

 The resolution (02-14) to set the meeting dates for 2013 was 

unanimously approved. 

Minutes:  The minutes of the meetings on October 28, 2013 and November 
18, 2013 were approved after some comments and revisions.  The minutes 
of the site visit to the Lang property on December 7, 2013 were also 
approved. 
 
Announcements/Reports/Presentations 

 Ms. Olcott presented some statistics on Harding from a county 

municipal demographics report (#1 median home value of $1MM+, #2 

median household income of $165K, and in the top 5 of education 

attainment with 76% of population with at least a bachelor’s degree). 

 Mr. Dietz reported that the Water and Environmental Committee will 

be looking at storm water management. 

 Mr. Schliefer reported minimal activity at the Board of Adjustment with 

one case involving coverage. 

 Mr. Clew reported that the Environmental Commission had held its 

reorganization meeting and that 2014 priorities were being set. 
 

Application 
PB 04-13, Applicant Wesley and Mary Margaret Lang, Block 19, Lot 7, 
521 James Street, Minor Subdivision Approval.  Action:  Continue Public 
Hearing.  This is a property of over 12 acres with two proposed lots that 
conform to size requirements.  Lot 7.03 (5.44 acres) has been created as a 
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flag lot at back of property with a drive to serve it.  Lot 7 will be 7 acres.  
Everything conforms to zoning requirements except playhouse about 40 feet 
from property line.  A swing set will be removed and play house will be 
retained.  There will be an easement to allow new drive to avoid trees along 
property line.  A 30K gallon cistern was installed at end of the flag staff, and 
there is a storm water management plan to deal with new drive.  New house 
shown on plan is currently conceptual.  The bridle path easement was 
widened to 25 feet along southern line and line in back (along perimeter), 
and there will be landscaping along uphill side of driveway.  
Mr. Fox then reviewed his report which included several issues.  The 
driveway needs to be realigned to reduce the grade and include spacing 
requirement for passing zones. 
 
Additional space is needed at the entrance and the apron needs to be 
paved.  With respect to the storm water management plan, the infiltration 
trench needs to be redesigned for storage, it should show run off will not 
affect neighbor’s property, trenches need to drain in 72 hours, and a 
maintenance manual must be developed for the owner.  With respect to the 
bridle trail in the row of trees along the southern line, sufficient width must be 
provided given gravel in infiltration trench. 
 
The Board discussed whether a resolution should be drafted.  The inclination 
of the Board was to approve the application if all conditions were met, so Ms. 
Olcott moved that a resolution be prepared for review at the next meeting.  
This was approved and the matter was carried to the meeting on February 
24, 2014. 
 
Other Business 

 2014 Planning Board Budget:  Mr. Saulnier presented a draft budget 

for discussion.  He will revise and get to Gail McKane.  The final 

budget will be introduced in March and approved in April. 

 2014 Goals and Initiatives:  As a carryover from 2013, Mr. Saulnier 

suggested a review of land use and environmental ordinances that 

could be causing hardships for property owners, as well as 

ordinances that might tighten requirements for property owners.  A list 

of such ordinances will be discussed at the February meeting.  

Meeting adjourned. 
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HARDING TOWNSHIP HEALTH DEPARTMENT 
Health Screenings: 

 The Health Department is holding their annual Female Cancer 
Screening on Thursday, March 27, 2014, from 9 am to 11 am at the 
Municipal Building.  The screening includes an exam by a doctor, 
PAP test, blood pressure, and educational materials.  This clinic is for 
residents 18 years of age and older.  To schedule an appointment for 
the above clinics, please call 973-267-8000, ext.1968.  Health Hot 
Line:  973/267-8000 ext 1962.  An appointment is necessary. 

 Male Cancer Screening is scheduled for Wednesday, April 30, 2014 
from 5 p.m. to 6 p.m. at the Municipal Building.  The screening 
includes an exam by a doctor, blood work, and educational material.  
An appointment is necessary. 
 

 A free Adult Health Fasting Blood-work clinic will be held on 
Thursday, April 17, 2014, from 8 am to 11 am at the Municipal 
Building. To schedule an appointment for the above clinics, please 
call 973-267-8000, ext.1968.  Health Hot Line:  973/267-8000 ext 
1962.  An appointment is necessary. 
 

2014 Dog Licenses: 
If you reside in Harding Township and own a dog, age 7 months and older, 
your dog or dogs must be licensed every year by January 31, 2014.  Harding 
Township gives their residents till February 28, 2014, to license their dogs.   
 
Starting on March 1, 2014, a late fee of $10.00 per dog will be charged.  By 
State law, in order for a license to be issued, the dog’s rabies immunity must 
be good through October 31, 2014.  A copy of the 2014 Dog License 
Application can be found on the Harding Township website under the Health 
Department (www.hardingnj.org).  Any questions, please call 973/267-8000, 
extension 1968. 
 
NEW VERNON VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT: 
It's almost time once again, for the Auxiliary - sponsored "Home-made 
Soup/Chili Contest". 
What: "CHILI | SOUP COOK-OFF" 
Where: New Vernon Fire House on Village Road 
When: Sunday, March 9th 

http://www.hardingnj.org/
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Time:  5:00PM - 6:00PM 
For $7.00 you can sample many different chilies and soups with fresh baked 
bread and coffee. 
Homemade desserts and soda will be available for sale. 
Vote for your favorites! Prizes will be awarded. If you would like to enter a 
chili or soup in the contest, please call Connie Cherrillo (973-539-9383) or 
Pat O'Reilly (201-919-2183) to let us know you will be entering a pot of chili 
or soup. 
 
AROUND TOWN 
 
Harding Township Recreational Association 
Lets Play Ball 
Registration is now open for Tball through March 29th, don’t miss the 
deadline! 
All Harding Township Residents entering Kindergarten or first grade for the 
2014-15 school year, pre-school or Kindergarten are eligible to play. Teams 
are co-ed. The season runs Friday evenings, April 25, 2014 - June 6, 2014. 
All games are on Friday nights from 6:00 pm to 7:00pm at the fields behind 
Harding Township School. It’s a great way to introduce your child to the 
sport. 
 
There are great volunteer opportunities, since we need volunteer Coaches, 
Assistant Coaches, Team Parents, and Sponsors.  Volunteer information is 
also on the T-ball page of the HTRA Website. 
 
Field Hockey 
Registrations are still being accepted for these Field Hockey programs: 

 Field Hockey Camps scheduled for the weeks of July 28 - August 1 
(Grades 4-8), and August 4 - 8 (Grades 8-12) 

 Harding Hawks Summer/Fall Field Hockey Club (Grades 5-8) 

 Spring Clinic (Grades 2/3) 
 
New This Year: Participants can register online using a credit card! 
Please visit the HTRA website (www.htra.info) for registration forms and 
additional information.  
 
 

https://service.mail.com/dereferrer/?target=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.htra.info%2F&lang=en
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HTRA Summer Day Camp 
2014 Enrollment is Now Open! 
The Harding Township Recreation Association is pleased to offer its Summer 
Day Camp program this year from Monday, June 30th through Friday July 25th 
hours are from 9am to 3pm (Closed on Friday July 4th). Campers can enroll for 
as many weeks as they wish.  
 
The HTRA Day Camp offers programs for children from 3-12 years of age. 
Located at the Harding Township School in New Vernon, the activities include 
Arts & Crafts, Swimming, Sports & Games, Computer Lab and other fun 
activities- including once again Tennis (subject to court completion). The 
Polliwog program is offered for 3 and 4 year olds and runs from 9 am – Noon, 
with the option to enroll for the full day program that runs until 3 pm. Science 
enrichment program is offered for an additional for grades 1-4. 
 
To enroll and for more information visit www.hardingtownshipdaycamp.com 
Or email hardingtownshipdaycamp@gmail.com with questions or suggestions. 
 
Great Swamp Watershed Association 
What’s in Your Water? 
Great Swamp Watershed Association wants to help you find out! This April 
they will be offering Harding Township residents a cost effective opportunity 
to have their household’s well water thoroughly tested using professional 
labs, testing for a broad range of water quality parameters. Look for more 
information in next month’s Thumbnail on cost and drop off location. To have 
your name added to the growing list of those wishing to participate in the 
testing program or for more information please call Kelly Martin at 973 538 
3500 x 19 at the Great Swamp Watershed Association. To learn more about 
the Great Swamp Watershed Association please visit: 
http://www.GreatSwamp.org 
 

CITIZENS PARKS ADVISORY COMMITTEE (CPAC):  
Save the Date! Current plans are to hold the Fishing Derby in Bayne Park on 
Saturday April 12th. More information in April’s Thumbnail as plans firm up. 

 

A Word of Thanks! 
As we look forward to spring, we thank the Harding Township Department of 
Public Works for the time and effort made to maximize skating opportunities 
during this brutal winter! 

http://www.hardingtownshipdaycamp.com/
mailto:hardingtownshipdaycamp@gmail.com
http://www.greatswamp.org/
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Wildlife Management Committee 
Bears: The WMC reminds all that the award winning DVD "Living with NJ 
Black Bears" is available for loan at the Kemmerer Library. NJ residents may 
also order their own free copy (one per household) from the NJ Division of 
Fish and Wildlife. Use the online order form at 
http://www.state.nj.us/dep/fgw/bearfacts_dvd-order.htm or reach Michelle 
Smith at 609-259-6961 or Michelle.Smith@dep.state.nj.us 
 
Canada Geese: In its efforts to control the Canada geese population in 
Harding Township, the Wildlife Management Committee is asking residents 
to help identify locations where Canada geese might be nesting in the 
Township. Volunteers are ready to assist by treating eggs so that they will 
not hatch (called addling), using methods approved by the Fish & Wildlife 
Service.  
If you have a body of water on or near your property, or have seen goslings 
in prior years, it is likely that you will have nests again this year. Harassing 
birds during the nesting season, or removing eggs from nests is 
counterproductive, because it will encourage the birds to re-nest out of sight, 
where eggs can’t be found or effectively treated.  
Early identification of bird pairs and nesting sites does much to assure the 
process. Migratory geese will leave the area by the end of March. Resident 
bird pairs will then be more visible, usually claiming an area and keeping 
other pairs away. If you think your property is a potential nesting site, if you 
see obvious pairs, would like to learn more about what to look for or need 
help in spotting or treating nests, please contact the Committee at 
khmeister3@gmail.com, (973) 605 8274 or r.a.shields@att.net, (973) 267-
5673.) A property conducive to nesting should be monitored weekly 
throughout the nesting season, which starts in mid to late March and ends 
mid May. For help and best results, please call us sooner rather than later. 
Addling eggs controls the growth of the goose population. Done properly, it 
is both, humane and effective! 
 
Harding Seniors 
Harding Seniors meet the second and fourth Thursdays of each month at 11 
A.M.in the Activity Center of the Church of Christ the King on Blue Mill Road. 
Mary Bentzlin--Program Chair 973-971-9926 mary.bentzlin@yahoo.com 
 
 

https://service.mail.com/dereferrer/?target=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.state.nj.us%2Fdep%2Ffgw%2Fbearfacts_dvd-order.htm&lang=en
http://service.mail.com/callgate-6.73.1.0/rms/6.73.1.0/mail/getBody?folderId=1&messageId=V2VyICtyDCBjc1%2Bz8X8mknh0IJgbIQB6&purpose=display&bodyType=html
https://service.mail.com/dereferrer/?target=http%3A%2F%2Fus.mc800.mail.yahoo.com%2Fmc%2Fcompose%3Fto%3Dkhmeister3@aol.com&lang=en
https://service.mail.com/dereferrer/?target=http%3A%2F%2Fus.mc800.mail.yahoo.com%2Fmc%2Fcompose%3Fto%3Dr.a.shields@att.net&lang=en
http://service.mail.com/callgate-6.73.1.0/rms/6.73.1.0/mail/getBody?folderId=1&messageId=Mjk4NWhgG21hZ0yi8jxM0kBFU5f66NGp&purpose=display&bodyType=html
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February 27, 2014 Thursday 11 A.M 
Program- Sgt. Mark Giasanti, Harding Police Chief 
Topic: Harding Police “Activities 2013/Future Outlook 2014." 
 
March 13, 2014  Thursday 11 A.M 
Program: Mary Bentzlin 
Topic:” All You Thought You Knew About Ireland” 
 
April 10 Thursday 9 A.M. Harding Elementary School-Blue Mill Road 
Annual Harding Seniors Breakfast hosted by Harding Elementary School, 
student entertainment. 
Lunch, all are welcome. 
 
First Presbyterian Church of New Vernon 
MOVE!  VOLUNTEER FAIR  
SUNDAY, MARCH 2 at 11 am-noon 
Come meet representatives’ from14 local and international non-profit 
organizations to learn about their efforts and needs, discover opportunities to 
volunteer, and how you can make a difference. 
Our goal is to provide new venues for everyone to get involved in our 
community. Please plan to be there and find a new outlet for your talents and 
make a new MOVE! this year. Call Katherine Sheeleigh for more information 
973-214-4337. 
 
Save the Date Sunday, April 6, 5 pm 
Min Kwon, Harding Township resident and world renowned concert pianist, 
will present A Spring Concert with Min Kwon and Friends on Sunday, 
Aprils 6 at 5:00 pm at the First Presbyterian Church of New Vernon. Tickets 
are $20 and will be sold on a first come, first served basis. All proceeds will 
be donated to the church's Piano Fund. 
 
 
TOWNSHIP RECYCLING  
The Hours of operation are: 
Wednesdays: 7AM. - noon (7– 9AM self service) 
Every other Saturday: 9AM to noon 
March 1st, 15th & 29th 

http://service.mail.com/callgate-6.73.1.0/rms/6.73.1.0/mail/getBody?folderId=1&messageId=SEZmajxlHXNkZ0SCvC4iLUFoaiOFkkSL&purpose=display&bodyType=html
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Commingled Recyclables: consists of all aluminum and tin cans, glass 
bottles, and only plastic bottles and containers with the Recycling symbol, and 
#1 or #2. Try to crush plastic bottle to conserve space. Please remember no 
plastic or paper bags. 
Commingled Mixed Paper recycling: consists of all paper, cardboard, 
newspaper, office paper, magazines, and books. Please put loose or shredded 
paper in paper bag. Please flatten all boxes or fill with other paper products. 
Other Accepted Items: Batteries; automotive (car) and household 
(rechargeable accepted); Automotive and light truck tires, (on or off rim) and 
Propane tanks (BBQ size only)  
Computers, monitors, laptops and televisions cannot be put into household 
trash. However, they can be brought to the Harding DPW recycling center at 
the regular hours of operation. Tracy Toribio of Harding DPW will answer your 
recycling questions 973 267 2448, Mon- Fri 8:30 am to 3 pm.  
 

Civic Association News and Announcements 
Civic Association:  If you have submissions for early May, please send in by 
March 21 to be included in Aprils issue. 
NEW DEADLINES FOR THUMBNAIL SUBMISSION: the third Friday of each 
month. The DEADLINES FOR THE NEXT 3 ISSUES are: March 21st, April 
18th and May 16th. 
Current and past issues of Thumbnail, as well as the Directory are also on our 
Website: http:/www.HardingCivic.org. 
Send questions or comments about Thumbnail to editor to: HTCA@mail.com 
OR submissions@hardingcivic.org OR 

Harding Township Civic Association 
PO Box 72 
New Vernon, NJ 07976 
The Civic Association website, www.HardingCivic.org, is updated frequently. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://service.mail.com/callgate-6.73.1.0/rms/6.73.1.0/mail/getBody?folderId=1&messageId=ODc1NDdUOyB3e02x%2FW93yjN3ZT0YV5ck&purpose=display&bodyType=html&reloadHack0.8778597279026303=true
http://www.hardingcivic.org/
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DATES TO REMEMBER, meetings as noted. 
Environmental Commission (1st Wednesday)  7:30 PM 
Seniors (2nd & 4th Thursday) Christ the King Church 11:00AM 
Planning Board (4th Monday)    7:30 PM 
Historical Preservation Committee (1st Thursday) 7:30 PM 
Board of Health (2nd Thursday)    7:30 PM 
Board of Education (1st & 3rd Monday)   7:30 PM 
Board of Adjustment (3rd Thursday)   7:30 PM 
Township Committee (1st & 2nd Monday)   7:30 PM 
Harding Open Space (2nd Wednesday)   7:30 PM 
Harding TWP Civic Association (2nd Tuesday)  7:30 PM 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


